
8372 County Route 75    
Adams, NY 13605      
www.bhpanthers.org 
315-846-5411 Main Office 
315-846-5825 Guidance Office 
315-846-5826 District Office 
315-846-5617 Fax 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
August 2022 
 
Dear Members of the Belleville Henderson Community, 
 
As we drive around our school community, we witness some of the finest agricultural operations in our country, 
as well as, celebrate the beautiful Henderson Harbor and Lake Ontario! We are reminded what a great area this 
is to raise a family!  Summer will soon wind down and we will soon be back together at school which begins for 
faculty on September 1, 2022 and students on September 6, 2022! Our Open House for students and parents is 
Thursday, September 1, 2022 from 5:30 PM to 7:00 PM.  
 
As we get ready for the 2022-2023 school year, I’d like to share three developments. The Board of Education 
adopted two new goals. One goal is “To implement our Building Safety Plan and Code of Conduct with 
fidelity.” Every year the Code of Conduct is reviewed, revised and re-adopted by the Board of Education. The 
District Safety Plan is reviewed, revised and re-adopted annually, as well. The Building Safety Plan is also 
reviewed and revised according to new safety practices annually and shared with local law enforcement.  
 
The safety of our students and staff is our number one priority. We all pull together to ensure this happens. One 
revision to the District Safety Plan is to add a School Safety Officer to our district. We are currently advertising 
for this position. If anyone is interested in this position, please visit our website for this employment 
opportunity and call me at (315)846-5826 if you’d like more information.  
 
The other Board goal is “To create an educational environment where the Board of Education, administration, 
teachers, staff, and community deliberately display and guide our students to learn and exhibit kindness, respect 
and professional behavior.” We have wonderful students and staff at Belleville Henderson. Our focus will be to 
work together to create and implement a plan that reflect our community. 
 
Additionally, the Board adopted a three-year plan for Academic Intervention Services that will create new 
opportunities to support student success. We look forward to implementing these programs!  
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer! We look forward to September 6, 2022 when we are all back together! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jane Collins 
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